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Commissioner of Insurance Mike Chaney and the Mississippi Insurance
Department are alerting consumers that there is an individual
operating in the Itawamba County area that does not have an agent’s
license and has no authority to collect insurance premiums.

Matthew B. Perry of Fulton, MS, D/B/A Perco Consulting, LLC, has been
acting as an agent and collecting premiums from insureds using
fictitious insurance companies. These premiums were used for Mr.
Perry’s personal use. Perco Consulting, LLC is known to use the
following website, https://goperco.weebly.com/ to solicit business.

Perry, the subject of an ongoing investigation by the Mississippi
Insurance Department, does not have an agent’s license issued by the
Department and has NO authority to collect insurance premiums from
anyone or on behalf of any company.

The Mississippi Insurance Department warns consumers that anyone
who believes they have purchased insurance policies through Matthew
B. Perry or Perco Consulting, LLC should not pay premiums to Perry.
Any policyholders who have been paying premiums to Perry or Perco
Consulting, LLC or who have questions about their coverage may call
the Mississippi Insurance Department’s Toll Free Consumer Hotline at
1-800-562-2957.



